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Message from the Headteacher  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Email: info.hart@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @hartprimaryschool 

Weekly Award Winners  

 

Rainbow NLLT Award 
 EYFS: Daisy S 

Y1/2 Emilia 

Y3/4 Jessie 
Y5/6 Adrian 

 
Citizenship 
EYFS: Tommy H 

Y1/2 Teddy 

Y3/4 Skye 
Y5/6 Lily R 

 

Golden Quill  
EYFS: Reeva 

Y1/2 Jacob 
Y3/4 Annabelle  

Y5/6 Charlie C 

 
Maths Award 

EYFS Eliis A 

Y1/2 Noah 
Y3/4 Jack W 

Y5/6 Seren 

 

START AND FINISH TIMES FOR SEPTEMBER 
KS2: Y3/4/5/6 

 
Entry to lessons : 0830-08:40 lessons to commence promptly at 08:40 

 
School finishes at 2:45  

 
KS1 AND EYFS 

 
Entry to lessons 08:40-08:50: lessons to commence promptly at 08:50 

 
School finishes at 2:55  

Dear Parent and Carer, 
 
It is fantastic to see all of our children return to school with a smile on their face and eager to learn. They looked 
super smart in their uniforms and many have grown so much over the holidays! I would like to say a special welcome 
to those pupils who have joined the Hart family this term. It is lovely to see that they have settled already! 
 
Here are some of our new starters enjoying the sunshine! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
How do I know what my child is learning this term?   
 
Soon you will receive an email containing the Knowledge Organiser for this half term so that you are aware of the key 
learning which is taking place. The Knowledge Organisers are also available on the school website. To support your 
child, chat to them about their knowledge as talking and revisiting will help your child to retain key knowledge. If you 
have any queries regarding the Knowledge Organiser, please contact your child’s class teacher.  

 
 
Homework 
 
Weekly homework will be set and available on MST from 13th September. If you have any queries regarding the 
homework set or accessing MST, please speak to your child’s class teacher    
 

 
Current medical and contact details   
 
Can you please ensure that school has your current contact details and medical details for your child. Please make an 
appointment with Miss Walker via the school office if you would like to discuss your child’s medical needs.    
 
 
After School clubs 
 
 
Y3/4 Dance Club commences Tuesday 14th September 2:45 –3:45 and runs for 6 weeks. This is bookable via 
ParentPay  
Y5/6 Dance Club commences Thursday 16th September 2:45 –3:45 and runs for 5 weeks due to the PD day. This is 
bookable via ParentPay  
 
Mr Gibson’s sports clubs start week commencing 13th September on the below days, these are £3 per session. 
Children attending the after school activities can come to school in their PE Kits. 
ParentPay accounts will be charged weekly for children who attend these sessions. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PE TIMETABLE 
 
 
EYFS  Monday and Thursday 
 
Y1 AND 2 Monday and Thursday 
 
Y3 AND 4 Tuesday and Wednesday 
 
Y5 AND 6 Wednesday PE Friday Swimming  
 
 
On PE days, Nursery, Y1, Y2, Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 may come to school in their PE clothes. Reception need to come in 
their uniform and bring their PE clothes to school to change into as it is important the school provide our pupils with 
the opportunity to dress and undress independently. Based on teacher assessments, for any children beyond       
Reception who need additional support with this, school will work with parents to ensure additional/continued support 
is provided.  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Swimming Y5/6 Commences Friday 17th 
September 
 

 
PD Day Thursday 21st October 
 
Children return to school Monday 1st 
November 
 
 
Flu Immunisations : 10th November  

WEDNESDAY  2:45—3:45   YEAR 3 AND 4  

THURSDAY     2:55—3:55  YEAR 1 AND 2 

FRIDAY            2:45 –3:45  YEAR 5 AND 6 



 

Wrap around care consultations  

 

School aims to support our families whilst providing the best education we can for our children. As always, we listen to our families and some    
parents/carers have mentioned that they would find wrap around childcare of 1 hour at the end of the school day useful. School can only provide 
this if it is viable. A questionnaire has been sent to parents/carers to see if it is. In order for school to consider the viability of this , we have set a 
deadline for Monday 13th September.  

 

ADVANCED NOTICE — PARENT CONSULTATIONS 

It is hoped that Parent Consultations will take place 19th and 20th October. Details regarding the format and booking system for these will be      
disseminated nearer the time.   

 

 

PARKING 

School have received a letter from Hart Parish Council regarding parents blocking the entrance to the driveways of the residence of Magdalene Drive 
and have been asked to remind parents to refrain from doing so.  

 

 

COVID 

Can I please stress, that parents, carers and pupils who are displaying one or more of the 
symptoms of Coronavirus must NOT enter the school premises. Please inform school if your 
child is displaying symptoms, take your child to be tested at the earliest opportunity and       
inform schools of the results.   

 

 


